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1. HRS Patient Participation Group
The establishment of the Huntingdon Road Surgery Patient Participation group was described last year. During the course of this year it developed from what was effectively a patient reference group to a full participation group with an elected committee and over 70 members. There is a core group (PPcG) of 6 to 8 members who are very actively involved, meeting once a month, who have worked on a number issues with the practice including procedures relating to confidentiality, writing a regular newsletter, helping with communication with patients, developing a patient advocacy role and helping organising the patient survey. The full PPG meetings occur once every couple of months, and up to half the members will attend the meetings through the year. All members receive information and have an opportunity to give their views by e-mail or post, receiving an agenda for the meetings and the minutes following them.
The PPG has liaised with outside agencies and the PCT, and has organised meetings including an annual general meeting to discuss some of the changes within the NHS and how they might affect our patients. The PPG is now affiliated to the National Association for Patient Participation (NAPP).
There is a good gender balance and different ethnic groups are represented. It is hoped that when the current building work at Huntingdon Road Surgery is completed people with physical disabilities will be more easily able to attend. We recognise that a high proportion of members of the PPG are in older age groups. However older people need to consult more often, and hence they represent a greater proportion of the over all patient need. In addition the opening of Abbeyfields, a complex of 76 apartments in Girton designed to provide a supportive and active community for independent elderly residents has further influenced this demographic. We do continue to encourage younger age groups to join and come to the PPG meetings. With the distribution of the patient survey our district nurses and health visitors helped encourage other groups under represented to give their views, for example young mothers.
2. Agreeing Priorities for the Local Practice Survey

The PPcG met with Dr Peter Connan on 10th October 2012 to discuss the priorities of this year’s local Practice survey. It was agreed to ask questions about the following issues
· The convenience of the opening hours including the early morning extended hours surgeries which started after last years survey

· Whether the respondent is a Carer

· To encourage more use of the Website

· GPAQ questions to compare with last years survey; questions about how patients felt about the quality of their care 

Dr Connan then wrote the survey and circulated it to the PPcG by email for further discussion. In view of last years action plan a question about how patient’s travelled to the surgery was added, and a question to ask about patient’s awareness of the PPG was also added. There was also a subsequent discussion about the questions regarding the extended hours surgeries and it was agreed to conduct a small specific survey for patients attending these surgeries in addition to the full survey.
3. How the survey was undertaken
The questions and the method of distributing the surveys was then further discussed and finally confirmed at the full PPG meeting on 14th November 2012. We agreed 

· Making the survey available for completion via the Website

· Providing paper copies for patients to pick up at both Huntingdon Road Surgery and Girton Surgery

· PPcG members delivering to specific streets with two key aims; to offer people who don’t attend the surgery very often an opportunity to make comments or suggestions and to offer people from minority ethnic communities an opportunity to make comments or suggestions as well.
There was some debate as to whether PPG members should discuss the surveys with people when delivering them to encourage more people to respond, but the Practice felt this was not appropriate

Health Visitors helped support awareness of the survey, and the local College Nurses and Student Representatives were also made aware of the survey
The survey responses were collated with the help of PPcG members into an Excel Spreadsheet. Survey response percentages were then analysed by Dr. Connan and the full survey responses including the free text comments made by respondents were carefully considered by all members of the PPcG.
4. Discussing Survey Results with the Patient Reference Group

Discussion of the results was undertaken at the PPcG meeting held on 9th January 2013. In total we had 286 respondents, which we felt represented a very significant body of opinion. The full survey results are available on the website and at the surgery if requested. The following specific points were noted:
· Awareness of the Website had increased from 46% last year to 62% this year, which was encouraging. It is becoming increasingly important to keep the Website up to date. The use of Website was only 30% and part of the next action plan might be to try to increase this. We felt that obtaining more information about how many hits the website attracts and how long each person spends on individual pages would be valuable in helping us consider how we can make it more useful. We were also aware that 27% of the survey respondents did not have access to the Internet, and it will be important that all the information detailed on the website is available at the surgery on paper as well.  
· With regard to the surgery opening hours 89% of respondents said that the normal opening hours were convenient, and 63% said the early morning extended hours were convenient. Less than 2% of respondents said that neither was convenient. There were a number of comments in the free text responses that did talk about alternative extended opening hours including Saturday mornings and weekday evenings, as well mentioning lunchtimes and more surgeries at the Girton surgery. Unfortunately not all suggestions or requests for extended hours can be met. We agreed to look at these comments in more detail and consider these options.
· It was clear that many patients were still not aware of the PPG and its role and we felt that how we might further promote the PPG should be considered as part of the action plan.
· We were very pleased that overall the responses were gratifying and positive with 83% of people saying they felt the surgery was good, very good or excellent, 85% saying they would probably or definitely recommend the surgery to other people and 91% of people saying they found the receptionists helpful. However we recognised that there were some negative free text comments regarding communication issues, which we agree need to be carefully considered.
· There were some free text comments enquiring why we could not dispense medication to all our patients from the Dispensary at the Girton surgery 

· We have a small car park and last year we agreed it would be helpful to identify how our patients get to the surgery. Among the survey respondents 40% said they travelled by car exclusively, 20% by foot, 8% by bicycle, 4% by bus, 8% by taxi and 17% by a combination of means. Although less than half, a large number of people still travel to the surgery by car, and it is difficult for us to see how we can increase the car parking facilities.
· We felt that next year questions about awareness and usefulness of the Newsletters would be helpful and should be included in the survey.
We discussed things further at the next PPcG meeting on 20th February 2013, provisionally identifying some points for an Action Plan for the coming year, which Dr Connan then took to the surgery business meeting prior to further discussion at the next full PPG meeting on 28th February 2013

5. Agreeing an Action Plan with the Patient Reference Group

At the full PPG meeting 28th February we agreed the following Action Plan

· To increase the awareness of the Huntingdon Road Surgery website making it as user friendly as possible

· To continue to offer early morning extended hours surgeries, currently on Thursdays and Fridays, but to consider offering evening extended hours surgeries as an alternative

· To increase the awareness of the PPG and its role
· To recognise the issues raised by some of the survey responses regarding communication and look at how we can make this as positive as possible for patients
· To explain the reasons and limitations regarding who we can dispense medication to from the Dispensary at the Girton surgery

· To provide useful information regarding how people can travel to the surgery as an alternative to using the car
We have discussed how we can achieve this Action Plan and we will be working together with the PPcG and full PPG through the course of the next year to this end. There have been a lot of changes at the surgery over the last few months including a new computer system for booking appointments and keeping patient records, some extensive building refurbishments at the Huntingdon Road Surgery, and plans to adjust how the reception team meet people at the front desk and answer telephone calls behind. We hope that these changes will also contribute to helping us achieve this Action Plan.
6. Publishing the Local Patient Participation Report
The results of the full survey and the small specific survey of people attending the early morning extended hours surgeries are available on the Huntingdon Road Surgery website, and available as hard copies at the surgeries, along with this report. We will be reviewing our progress towards the Action Plan detailed above, through the course of the year and plan to carry out a further survey next year. If there are questions that arise from the survey results or this report, that we have not considered, please do let us or the PPcG know. 
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